

THE ROYAL AIR FORCE MUSEUM Hendon, London, NW9 5LL 01-205 2266 (7 lines) Patron: His Royal Highness The Prince Philip, Duke of Edinburgh, KG, KT, OM, GBE

Chairman of Trustees: Marshal of the Royal Air Force Sir Michael Beetham, GCB, CBE, DFC, AFC, FRAeS

Director: John Tanner, CBE, DLitt, FSA

Our Ref: D/RAFM/21/6

Address Removed

20 May 1986

Dear Mr Ravenhill

Thank you for your enquiry concerning your late uncle, Flying Officer M Ravenhill.

Flying Officer Ravenhill was shot down and killed at 10.40am on September 30th, 1940 while serving with 229 Squadron based at Northolt. His Hurricane (P2 815) crashed at Church Road, Ightham and some pieces of it were recovered in 1970 by the Halstead War Museum.

If you would like any further information concerning your late uncle's RAF career you may like to obtain copies of his service records from:

Officers Records, M.O.D. (Air), Dept. AR8b (RAF), RAF Barnwood, Eastern Avenue, Barnwood, Gloucester.

Copies of records are usually only supplied with permission of the next-of-kin.

Yours sincerely

GORDON LEITH

(Senior Assistant, Library)